NHS PTO Minutes from 5/30/24

Called to Order: at 7:04pm Meeting Adjourned: 8:29pm

Attendees:

Melinda Miller- Assistant Principal

McKenzie Leckrone- President

Adam Leckrone- Treasurer

Jane Vetter – Vice President

Jenny Sochocki – Secretary

Last Meeting Minutes were approved & put up on the website by Jessi

Old Business:

Dr. McCafferty gave Dr. Hile and all PTO Presidents of Noblesville Schools a tour of the entire school, plus new gym on the south side of NHS. With new addition NHS will be 1MM sq ft under roof. Next year see if tour of NHS can be done from 10-11a. Some PTO Presidents, since the tour was in the afternoon, had to leave to get their children from school. Also, drop off/pick up traffic would not be a challenge. Snacks left over were given to Coaches at NHS. Liked having NHS the last meeting/tour of the school year.

Senior Sunrise:

Arrive at 5:30, maintenance will open football field gate for us to pull in to unload waters, donuts, & muffins (paper products, too). PTO budget is \$400 and purchase 300 waters. We purchased donuts from Kroger and they did donate some. Maybe shop around 2025 at Titus, Dunkin, Meijer, & Costco 1-2 months before.

Financial Report:

2023-2024 school year PTO began w/a surplus approx. \$1800 and projected for 2024-2025 we project \$3100. QR Code for PTO Donations by Parents/Guardians will be available for the Back to School Bash in late July.

Freshman Orientation:

7/23/24 at NHS. Parent Meeting will be from 5-6pm in the Auditorium. PTO will have a table set up w/QR Code and Volunteer Sign up. McKenzie will briefly speak to the Parents in Auditorium about what the PTO has done over the past two school years and how parents can get involved. Need runner for morning donuts and lunch for the Teachers (Jenny Sochocki will do if off SR 37 otherwise find 1-2 parent volunteers. McKenzie will create a Google Form for volunteers to sign up.

New Business:

Vote at Meeting in July for new Officers: Vice President, Treasurer, & Secretary. McKenzie will stay in the President role for 2024-2025 School Year.

Student Services: In 2023-2024, PTO donated \$250 for snacks 2nd semester, which lasted 2.5 months, we ordered through Amazon. We will vote in July to increase that amount, if needed, so the PTO can help for the entire 2024-2025 school year.

Back to School Bash, 7/26/24 from 5-8pm on NHS Football Field; McKenzie, Adam, & Jenny will be present. Ideas for our table: two large give away baskets will be drawn from raffle tickets; a raffle ticket will be given to each person that donates towards the PTO (cash or QR code). Each basket will have \$150 worth of Noblesville Merch in it. Call Laurie Dyer and Shelly Nobbe for merch ideas. Does NHS have an extra tent for PTO on that day? Raffle ticket (Jenny has them) will be filled out by donator, they get one side we get the other, they do not need to be present to "win" the basket. We also will put together two other prizes (gift card to Miller Mall and all sports pass). Look into a 6ft NHS PTO Banner we can purchase and use every year going forward (call Laurie Dyer).

Bag to School Bags for Teachers: Include some needed items for Teachers (sticky notes, dry erase markers, lottery scratch off tickets, etc.). McKenzie will contact Staples, Walmart, Meijer's, etc. to see if they'd be willing to donate any items. Will also look into personalized sticky notes w/ "N" (Vista Print) (see Marnie Cook for approved school logo N to use). Budget \$500-\$600

QR Code-will be on website, sent via Parent Square, Freshman Orientation, and Back to School Bash to begin **Fundraising for 2024-2025 School Year**. Put together a list of items/events the PTO helped Teachers this school year and update verbiage on website (Jennifer Beahrs to update w/Adrianne at NSEF)

Student Gov't Officers will be invited, by Melinda, for 7/9/24 meeting at 7:00pm. Executive Board will arrive at 6:00pm, we'll order dinner in this year.